
 

 

DATES 
 

July  
20th Full Governors 
Meeting 3.30pm 
21st Last Day of 
Term 
 
August 
11th, 13th, 18th & 
20th Summer School  
 

September 
3rd School closed to 
pupils – INSET day 
4th School starts 
 

Half Term 
26th – 30th October 
 

November 
2nd School closed  
 

December 
18th last day of 
term. 
 
January 
5th Return to 
school 
 
March 
24th Last day of 
term 
 
April 
11th Return to 
school 
 
July 
22nd Last day of 
term 
 
 
 

                                                                               

                          17th July 2015 
STAR PUPILS 
Congratulations to Macey, Faith, Courtney, Poppy, Rhianna B, Abigail, 
Jessica F and Brandon who are our star pupils this week.  
 

YEAR 6 PRODUCTION  
The Year 6 production of Oliver was a stunning success.  The children 
sang, danced and acted with skill, talent and enthusiasm. Many thanks to 
everyone who helped with costumes, learning lines, back stage etc. Thanks 
also to FOPS for the new stage lights that were in action for the first time.  
 

HOUSE POINTS 
This term the winning team are Lanhydrock. To continue the tradition 
members of Lanhydrock have the option to wear non uniform next Tuesday 
(the last day of term). 
 

LIBRARY BOOKS / STORY SACKS 
Please can any remaining library books or story sacks be returned to school 
on Monday. Thank you.  
 

GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK 
Rebekah Bailey leaves us at the end of this term. I would like to thank her 
for all she has done for our school during the years she has been part of the 
Pondhu team. Kylie Bunt is expecting her baby in August. We wish her well 
as she leaves to start her maternity leave and look forward to the new 
arrival. 
 

SPORTS REPORT 
I encourage you to read the attached sports report from Mr Cooper. Pondhu 
has had a very successful year both locally and county level.   
 

END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR 
School finishes next Tuesday at normal time. The Year 6 pupils who are 
moving onto new schools are leaving with our very best wishes for their 
future success.  
The school has enjoyed a really successful year and I would like to thank 
everyone – governors, staff, children and parents for their hard work and 
dedication to making our school the 
amazing place it is.  
 

ATTENDANCE 
The class with the highest 
attendance over the whole year is 
River Cober, Year 4 who have 
achieved 96.7%.  
 

Mrs D Tregellas 


